
April 24th Girls Volleyball Booster Club Minutes 
Location was Durgee Junior High School Library 
Start Time was 7:05 PM 
Attendees: Britny Hess, Diane Davenport, Jill Offredi, Mandi Dixon, Danielle Adams, Veronica 
Connors, Coach Sayler, Coach Thayer and Shannon Diep 
 
Coach Sayler started off the meeting discussing potential camp options.  The coaches had 
learned of a new location that we could use for our camps since our gym space is under 
construction.  The location is in East Syracuse, there are 4 courts in the building.  They would 
charge $100/court/hour.  We would most likely use 3 courts.  We would use the Booster Clubs 
Insurance.  We discussed the options for weeks to hold the camps.  We discussed the number 
of days and what we would want/need to charge.  After some discussion we agreed that: 
 

●​ The JV/Varsity camp would be held on 7/14-7/16 from 8am-12:00. We will use 3 courts 
and cap it at 60 participants. We would charge $175/player.  Coach Sayler will start 
reaching out to area colleges to see which coaches will be available. She will also be in 
contact with the owner to reserve the date/time/courts.   

●​ The Youth Camp will be held at Elden Elementary this year.  There will be 2 separate 
sessions.  It will be for Bville students and priority will be given to players in the second 
session who were not able to participate in the first session.  First Session will be 
7/28-7/31 and the second session will be 8/4-8/7.  8-10 am for grades 3-5. 10:30-12:30 
for grades 6-8. We will charge $100/participant. We will have to cap it at 25 participants 
and only accept 5 waitlisted. 

 
Once Coach Sayler advises that we are a go for the dates and times we will push out the 
signups and start advertising. 
Shannon Diep will be in contact with Shannon Phelps to get everything set up on the website. 

●​ There will be a Team Camp at Westhill this year for the Varsity Team and current JV 
players.  This will be 7/21-7/23. 

●​ In addition Coach Sayler is trying to see about setting up Open Gyms on Wednesdays at 
Ray in addition to weight room workouts at Baker. 

 
Coach Sayler also advised that Coach Sullivan will be stepping down as the JV coach and 
Coach Thayer will be the new JV Coach.  Coach Sayler is looking for a new Varsity Assistant. 
 
We discussed the scholarships.  We received all of the applications for all 6 Seniors.  We 
discussed that in previous years we would divide the $2000 between how many Seniors 
applied.  However, this year we agreed that starting this year and going forward we would 
provide $500 Scholarships to each Senior that applied.   
 
 
 



We then discussed Fundraising. Veronica agreed to continue to be in charge of the Fundraising 
and setting up the restaurants like Chipotle, Chick fil A, San Miguels, Sals and potentially adding 
the Lock 24 ice cream.  We discussed adding in Ma and Pa’s kettle corn and also Krispy Kreme.  
We agreed to continue with a basic form of the Ad Campaign.  However we will go to a popup 
instead of an actual program.  Diane started researching prices and it looks like they run 
anywhere from $75-$150.  Which we feel is a good price.   
 
Apparel: Megan was not able to attend the meeting, however she had emailed to say that she 
would be interested in doing apparel again this year.  Coach Sayler asked that we try and use 
Tim Peters through BSN this year. Various other teams have used him and he seems to have a 
lot of options, good prices and flexibility when it comes to the store. Coach Sayler will reach out 
to the incoming Seniors including Avery C to discuss new warmup ideas.  Danielle will work with 
Coach Sayler on the backpacks.  
 
Jill advised that the Venmo has to be cancelled and then redone by Danielle.  5/1 is the closeout 
of the prior season. 
 
Shannon Diep and Coach Thayer will go into the closet and clean it out.  The closet has to be 
cleaned out by April 30th.  We can keep equipment in there and the district will store it.  
Everything else needs to be taken out.  We will not be able to have a tournament or normal 
concession stand.  So we will throw out or donate a lot of the items that we don’t need for a 
while.  The remaining items will be stored at either Diane’s or Shannon’s or possibly Coach 
Saylers if they are uniforms or items of that nature. 
 
 
May 27th is the next meeting at 6:00 at the Public Library. 
 
Meeting ended 8:26pm 
 
 
 
 


